Ski for Light, Inc

Board Mid-Year Meeting 

Conference Call Minutes

Monday, October 18th, 2010

5:00 p.m. Alaska, 6:00 p.m. Pacific, 7:00 p.m. Mountain, 8:00 p.m. Central, 9:00 p.m. Eastern

5:07 p.m. Alaska time, meeting called to order by President Elmquist.  

Roll call by Heather Hall, Secretary.

Present.  Executive Committee: Marion Elmquist, Scott McCall, Heather Hall, Doug Boose, Judith Dixon, Brenda Seeger, Larry Showalter. Directors: Renee Abernathy, Cara Barnes, Suzanne Brown, Dianne Brunswick, Tim Byas, Julie Coppens, Wendy David, Richard Epstein, David Fisk, Andres Gonzalez, Robert Hartt, Eivind Heiberg, Theresa Montano, Laura Oftedahl, Bonnie O’Day, Crystal Skahan, Brook Yates.

Approval of Minutes from January 29, 2010 Board Meeting and the second session of the Annual Board Meeting, February 2, 2010.  Cara Barnes moved to accept the minutes from the 2010 Annual Meeting; the motion was seconded by Brenda Seeger.  The motion passed unanimously.

Overview/ Year to Date.  President Elmquist reported that things are in good shape overall.

Treasurers Report/financial status/990 status/ 990 reporting issues:  Boose reported that $304,000 is in the Endowment Fund. The accountants have finished the financial reports, which will be in two formats for the 990. Once the 990 is final, a .pdf file will be posted on the sfl website prior to being signed by Elmquist.  990s are not screen reader accessible. Boose requested that the Board please review the 990 when it is available.

Fundraising and Appeals: The fall appeal was sent out thanks to the use of the Brown home and the McCall’s for helping with the effort.  Also, thanks to John and Cynthia Olnes and their local SONs lodge for mailing out the annual Sons of Norway appeal. No numbers to report yet, the donations are trickling in.

2011 Event Update/ Planning Meeting Report. Theresa Montano reported that the Event Planning meeting in Granby went well.  Planning is going well for the meals, auction and raffle, and evening programs. Mobility around the event area will be a challenge. We have some incredible volunteers from the local Sons of Norway lodges that will be helping out. Dianne Brunswick shared that the MIPs will have some issues with the snow and ice but that there were some great brainstorming sessions at the planning meeting. Scott Bertrand will be recruiting local volunteers to help as well. Bar situation: Marion met with the owner of It’s 5 O’Clock Somewhere and talked about having an après-ski bar at Indian Peaks. We would need to apply for a Special Events Permit.  There will not be a bar at the Commons for wine purchase until the Saturday night banquet. Montano was pleased that the group got a lot done at the planning meeting. Elmquist shared that there would be some challenges since the Aspen Brook rooms don’t have wheelchair accessibility to the common room in that building. The highlights are that folks can ski to the lodge from the trails and use the CCO loop trails with evening skiing available. Also the good news about Snow Mountain Ranch is that there is always good snow, the groomers are competent and they have new grooming equipment. Lunch will be at the Nordic Center provided by the same folks as before. Showalter reported that the number of participants to date is 186 with 86 skiers, 86 guides and the rest signed up as worker bees or other. The numbers are slightly above Bend, Oregon and we expect a reasonably large event with close to 40 first-timers signed up. The Board discussed the age breakdowns of the guides and how many were in their early 20’s, with the continuing goal to recruit younger guides.

2012/2013 event site report and future sites.  The 2012 event will be held back in Provo, Utah and we will be skiing at Soldier Hollow.  2013 site options are Shanty Creek, Michigan, Anchorage, Alaska, and North Conway, New Hampshire.

Website update.   The reconvened committee had embarked on the website renovation. Andreas Gonzales has helped to create a platform for a new website. However, there are still issues of navigability for a blind reader and for blind webmasters to update content. Showalter confirmed that the Executive Committee will revisit improving the existing website to make it more visually appealing.

Guide Training Manual update. Scott McCall is working on the second draft of the manual. Seeger noted that we may need to revisit the DVD.

Planning Manual update.  Showalter, Dixon and Elmquist are working on the Planning Manual with good progress.

Policy and Procedures Manual. Showalter reported that he had updates for new board policies and requested board review. Elmquist asked the Board to familiarize themselves with the Constitution and Bylaws on the website.

Change in Norwegian groups travel arrangements. Svein Thorstensen will continue to organize the group. The Ridderrennets Venner (RRV) will not be the financial organizer this year and Norwegian participants will register on the website and pay Sfl directly.

2011 Ridderrenn Team size and potential candidates.  The last two years the Executive Committee recommended that we send one team of two people rather than two teams of four people.  Since the financial picture has improved the Executive Committee is recommending that we return to sending two teams. Cara Barnes moved that we approve sending two teams. Eivind Heiberg seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. This year Ridderweek is Sunday to Sunday, April 3-10th, 2011.

Old Business: Bonnie O’Day reported on the fundraising efforts.  Judy Dixon and Larry Povinelli were working with Bonnie on grant applications with the Gibney foundation and others. Bob Hartt raised $1,000 at a spaghetti fundraiser dinner. Marion would also like to recognize Larry and Doug for being responsive to Bonnie’s request for information. McCall asked if our fundraising requests were for general funds and O’Day responded that yes they are.

New Business: Eivind Heiberg and Marion Elmquist both attended the U.S.-Norway forum hosted by the Norwegian Embassy. Eivind reported that Marion was awarded the 2010 Ambassador’s Award.  Marion accepted the award on behalf of Ski for Light. Marion will bring the plaque to the event. Laura Oftedal will be putting a piece in the Bulletin about the Tracksetters Society.

Showalter reinforced that one thing that we are asked by donors is if the Board supports the work of the organization. If you have never donated to Ski for Light, then a donation would be a good idea.  Go to the website and look for the link on How to Donate.

Fisk added that when considering new event sites that the NOAA website is a good one for the probability of snowfall.

The meeting was adjourned by President Elmquist at 6:08 p.m. Alaska time.

